
Tuesday 23rd November  2021
Reading room and online at 7:00pm



1. Welcome
2. Minutes of the last meeting
3. Matters arising
4. Summary of accounts and village percept - Vote
5. Proposals for distribution of funds.  - Vote
6. Update on village climate change survey
7. New Road signs on road to Winterbourne Stoke
8. Village Marquee
9. Village website
10. Jubilee Street Party
11. Any other business
12. Date of next meeting



Apologies from

• Henry Colthurst
• Carolyn MacDougall
• Greville Bibby
• Jane Rowe





Village Precept - Vote

• To keep the village precept level unchanged at £2000.00 for 2022/23



1. Welcome
2. Minutes of the last meeting
3. Matters arising
4. Summary of accounts and village percept - Vote
5. Proposals for distribution of funds.  - Vote
6. Update on village climate change survey
7. New Road signs on road to Winterbourne Stoke
8. Village Marquee
9. Village website
10. Jubilee Street Party
11. Any other business
12. Date of next meeting



Proposals for distribution of funds

• St James Church - £2000
• Reading Room - £2000
• Labour costs to install new all-weather cricket pitch - £1620
• Balance to remain in Community Fund



Proposals for distribution of funds.
• St James Church - £2000

The church is requesting £2000 to help towards the huge expenses of keeping the 
church alive and maintaining an 800 year old grade 1 listed building.
Every 5 years the church is inspected by a church architect and this was carried out in 
October.  Unsurprisingly this has revealed urgent work that needs to be carried out.  
The first of these is the need for a new vertical access ladder with a cage to gain access 
to the bell tower which is essential for maintenance – This is a matter of Health and 
safety.  Estimates for this so far are in excess of £3500, and further quotes are being 
sought.  The current ladder is an old wooden ladder with rot and wood worm in it with 
no safety whatsoever.  The other major work needing attention is the removal of 
cement which is probably at least 50 years old, on the low level stonework round the 
church and has to be replaced with lime mortar.  The cement is causing degradation of 
the stone work and should never have been put there in the first place.   An estimate 
is that it will take a craftsman  at least 3 weeks of work to sort out so the cost of that 
at a minimum say of £150 a day for 15 days work will be £2250, in all probability more.
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The effect of carrying out these works alone will at a minimum reduce the fabric fund 
from £25,000 to below £20,000.  It is likely that when we see the architects report 
(estimated 2 months from the date of his visit) there will be further items requiring 
attention.  From the fabric fund is also paid the insurance premium for the building 
and that is £2215 a year.

Over and above that the cost of maintaining the fabric of the church we have to find 
£7085 for the quota which is paid direct to the Diocese which comes out of the 
general fund.  Next year this is rising by 5% to £7,439.  With less money from church 
collections in the past 2 years due to COVID this is becoming increasingly difficult to 
pay, not to mention the routine upkeep of the church such as oil for the boiler, boiler 
maintenance, electricity, fire extinguisher annual tests etc etc.  The church has been 
very dependent upon the monies raised from village events in order to keep solvent.  
This in recent years has been around £2000.

It is with huge thanks to many  in the village who make a personal contribution to the 
church that we are able to keep the church going.

Attached are the church accounts for 2021 up to the end of October.
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Proposals for distribution of funds.
• Reading Room - £2000

The Reading Room committee are asking for £2,000 from the village fund to keep our 
funds healthy after we have had the thatch roof replaced and in anticipation of other 
works which we will have to attend to very soon. The nature of the fabric the Reading 
Room means it will often require attention, but the room has improved as a building in 
recent years with the damp proofing of the walls and most recently the new flooring 
and a safer entrance with the moving of the front door. 

Our funds at the moment are: -
£8,000 savings account
£15,032.62 current a/c.  

Within the current account is the money for the thatch made up from £4250 recently 
received grant, £4250 matched to grant, plus £2500 contingency = £11,000. Leaving 
£4032.62. 
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Expenses
£8,500.00 for thatch. (To be done in January) But we think it could end up being 
substantially more as the thatch has recently deteriorated so much that water is now 
coming into the hall and loo area. £2500 contingency has been allocated but this is 
likely to be an underestimate. 
Probable new tin or tile roof for the lobby area (Estimated £1,500), and investigations 
regarding leaks.

Expenditure on the following will be needed very soon. Prices are not known yet. 
Roadside cob wall will need attention. 
Re decorating the interior.
Looking into Loop system, microphone and therefore repairs to rear speakers as 
requested.
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Total annual costs are £1040.
(Village hall association £50.00 
Insurance £359
Fire extinguisher certificate £31
Water £100
Electricity £500)

Our annual income is comprised of
£500 precept money (if the village vote for this)
The committee’s fundraising efforts (Christmas bazaar approx. £300 and sometimes 
fete) 
We are starting to get a small income again after covid from new yoga sessions and 
some talks. Amounts unknown at the moment. 





Proposals for distribution of funds.
• Cricket Pitch - £1620 

I write to request that the next village meeting consider giving up to £1,620 towards 
the labour costs of a new all weather cricket pitch. I attach a formal quotation to that 
effect.

The last Village v Pub match was attended by something like 100 people of all ages 
from the village and vicinity – whether playing, having picnics, talking or just enjoying 
a wonderful afternoon. This village is so lucky – we have a wonderful old church, a 
pub, a farm shop and a reading room. So there is something for the religious, the 
regular, the foodie and the book worm. But there is not so much for the sports 
minded. I believe that such upgrade of the pitch will appeal not just to another section 
of the village but also to the young, whether at heart or in body, or both.

The cricket club itself charges no subscription but only a match fee for those who play. 
At present cash in the bank held by the cricket club totals approximately £290. There 
are no major projects planned for the next 12 months other than the hoped for 
replacement of the all weather cricket pitch costing a total of approximately £3,000.



Proposals for distribution of funds.
• Cricket Pitch - £1620 

That hugely enjoyable Village v Pub event raised £1,300 which will cover the expected 
cost of materials within that figure of £3,000. A further £1,620, most of it already 
matched by takings from the event, is needed to pay for labour costs to prepare and 
lay the pitch professionally which seems sensible to ensure that the pitch can last for 
as many years as possible for the enjoyment of all.

As I understand it, the cricket pitch is an asset of the village kindly donated by the 
Street family rather than something of use to the cricket club alone. Any donation 
should be viewed on that basis. It will enhance village life for the benefit of all. I hope 
very much that the village meeting will support this request from the sums raised at 
the auction.



Proposals for distribution of funds.  -
Vote 1

£2000 to go to the St James Church



Proposals for distribution of funds.  -
Vote 2

£2000 to go to the Reading Room



Proposals for distribution of funds.  -
Vote 3

£1620 to go towards Cricket Pitch upgrade



Proposals for distribution of funds.  -
Vote 4

Balance from party £801 
to remain in the Community Fund 

leaving a balance of £2321



Berwick Climate Change Survey 2021



















I am not sure that a lift 
sharing scheme would 
work in a village where 
many are retired. It works 
best where people share 
their journey to work 
where the journeys are 
similar and regular. It 
does not work as well for 
sporadic and occasional 
journeys.

D) Installing a car charger when 
villagers would probably be able 
to charge their own cars at home 
would seem to be an unnecessary 
expense for the village. Maybe 
the Boot would provide one for 
its customers. E) We have leant 
tools over the years and they 
have been broken so that is why I 
do not support this scheme.

In practice I am not convinced that a number of well meaning 
"bulk purchase" ideas for material capital expenditure work 
well. Different people will have different timings in mind. 
Perhaps the better way forward would be to see if the village 
can get some sort of introductory commission for successful 
referrals in respect of "green" projects which individual 
villagers may choose to buy.

We are all on a journey so I think education of ideas, 
practical solutions is key.

Survey –
Other 

comments























Verges represent one 
of the best places for 
restoring wildflowers
currently available. 
The fact that they are 
linear is a positive 
advantage. But they 
must be protected 
from superfluous or 
premature cutting 
and mowing.

Any verges left to 
become wild must not 
hinder views for road 
users when pulling out 
of junctions or blind 
corners

Fully support but would 
need help to manage our 
verges.

In addition to the limited 
number of verges we have, 
the 'wild' area at the back 
of the churchyard could 
also be properly managed 
as a wildflower area. At the 
moment this is an area of 
wasteland with as far as I 
can see nothing but 
thuggish grasses 
dominating. Many 
churchyards are havens for 
wildlife but this does 
require proper 
management. It would be 
lovely to see an insect 
'hotel' in the churchyard 
too. I imagine there must 
be information on this 
within church circles.

Survey –
Other 
comments





If we could use the 
church roof that 
would be a 
wonderful way to 
give an old building 
an extra relevance 
today. The problem 
may lie with its 
Grade 1 status 
although much of 
the roof is 
relatively hidden.. 
newith anew old

what about hydro 
power?

Community GSHP 
(Ground Source Heat 
Pump)

The village has a number of 
potential assets that could be 
utilised, i.e roof space on the 
church, or area around the 
church, the river - either water-
source heat pump or water 
turbine. additional projects 
such as community shared 
heat or energy generation may 
need collaboration between 
local 
businesses/landowners./invest
ors

It may be that this village is too 
small to make such a scheme 
worthwhile of the effort and 
savings involved.

Survey –
Other 
comments





It would be good as 
a village if we could 
all commit to using 
our bus service 
more. Only if we all 
use it can we then 
lobby for an 
improved service. 
Many villagers 
must be in 
possession of bus 
passes so it would 
be great to see the 
buses better used.

I would find it helpful if Berwick 
residents who have successfully 
taken measures to insulate their 
homes share information about 
who they used and how much it 
costs, whether there is financial 
support available etc. I am in 
principle for taking action to make 
houses more energy-efficient but it 
would be a much easier problem to 
tackle if we had Berwick residents 
recommending builders and 
providing more information about 
the process.

Information is king. Enlightening 
individuals as to best ideas that 
probably don't cost money but 
which could greatly help the 
environment should be 
promoted over and above a co-
operative approach.

Reduce the use of 
bright lights outside on 
walls as it confuses 
bats and moths. 
Reduce use of 
pesticides in gardens. 
Leave it to natural 
predators

Better use of existing services and products offered locally such as Farm shop, local 
food producers, local clubs etc. Investigate potential for consider the affects of river 
pollution by local sewage treatment plants and also outdated private septic tank systems 
into the SSSI River Till

Survey –
Other 

comments



Survey – What next?

• Information/education
– 2040 Film Show and discussion (January?)
– Work towards open day in reading Room (February?)
– People who asked for one-to-one advice will be contacted

• Wild Flower Verges
– 19 people expressed desire to be part of a coordinated scheme 
– Volunteer coordinators will make contact

• Other initiatives
– Volunteers to progress most ideas came forward in the survey (not for car/bike sharing  

scheme)
– Christian will speak with people willing to coordinate to discuss way ahead



New Road signs on road to Winterbourne Stoke
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2. Minutes of the last meeting
3. Matters arising
4. Summary of accounts and village percept - Vote
5. Proposals for distribution of funds.  - Vote
6. Update on village climate change survey
7. New Road signs on road to Winterbourne Stoke
8. Village Marquee
9. Village website
10. Jubilee Street Party
11. Any other business
12. Date of next meeting
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Jubilee Street Party – Sunday 5th June

Looking for volunteers to help organise



1. Welcome
2. Minutes of the last meeting
3. Matters arising
4. Summary of accounts and village percept - Vote
5. Proposals for distribution of funds.  - Vote
6. Update on village climate change survey
7. New Road signs on road to Winterbourne Stoke
8. Village Marquee
9. Village website
10. Jubilee Street Party
11. Any other business
12. Date of next meeting



Any other business



1. Welcome
2. Minutes of the last meeting
3. Matters arising
4. Summary of accounts and village percept - Vote
5. Proposals for distribution of funds.  - Vote
6. Update on village climate change survey
7. New Road signs on road to Winterbourne Stoke
8. Village Marquee
9. Village website
10. Jubilee Street Party
11. Any other business
12. Date of next meeting – March 2022


